

DEEP RIVER MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE MEETING Thursday November 18th, 2021 / 6:30 pm / ZOOM

Present:

Jen Causey, President; Jamie Carr, Vice-President Amanda Herlinger, Tournament Coordinator Martin Smith, Director of Competitive Jan Sunstrum, Treasurer Amanda D'Ornellas, Registrar Christine Gallagher, Director of House League Lauren Kinghorn, Ice Allocator Rob Desjardins Equipment Manager

Regrets:

Candice Stephenson, Secretary Andre Campbell, Referee in Chief Julie-anne McLaren, Fundraiser Jess Kellow, IP Coordinator

Call to order at 6:30pm

- 1. Approval of Minutes from October 14th, 2021 Lauren Kinghorn, Martin Smith
- 2. New Business:

a. Atomic Jerseys - Parents were inquiring as to the possibility of Deep River adopting them. Because we need to wear the Knights Jerseys we decided to forego as we would not want to wear them for games.

b. Desjardins Sponsorship - Rob doesn't see an issue with adding a sponsor to the jerseys. Fundraiser to follow up on application process for Desjardins.

c. Goalie Ice - The Town has ice at 4:05 starting on 4 Dec. Josh requires Planning a Safe Return, GIT (not yet available).

3. Business arising from minutes:

a. Tournaments/Deep River Hockey Day - Dec 11th. Amanda H to take the lead on organizing the managers and advertising.

- b. Photos. Request for assistance to be advertised on the website and Facebook.
- 4. Reports

a. President

b. Vice President/Risk and Safety. No injuries reported yet, no disciplinary issues on our end yet. Issue with some of our members sneaking into other arenas avoiding COVID protocols.

c. Registrar. Since last meeting, 157 players registered, 141 remaining in DRAMHA. Rep fees up to date. 2 x Jumpstarts outstanding, but will work with the Treasurer to resolve. All team lists submitted and approved.

U18 became a problem with approving more than 19, but eventually approval was granted. Deadline for team lists needs to be respected so we avoid so many revisions of the team list. Qualifications due on 30 Nov. 40 volunteers total, 9 missing one or more courses. 4 others missing GIT but it isn't available yet for taking. d. Secretary - Nothing to report

e. Ice Allocator - Potential change to flood timings TBC, addition of the goalie ice, and Deep River Hockey Day. Managers doing a good job of returning ice.

f. Equipment - Getting low on U11 and U13 socks. Home Hardware has a CCM rep who will give us a quote on socks for the age level.

g. Tournament Convener - IP Fun Day TBC based on available dates.

h. Director of Competitive - U13 Team playing in Silver Stick this weekend.

i. Director of House - Nothing to report.

j. Referee In Chief - Nothing to report.

k. Fundraiser - Nothing to report.

I. Treasurer - See Attached Reports.

m. Trophy Manager

n. IP Coordinator - Nothing to Report.

5. Other business

6. Next Meeting: 17 or 18 Dec , 6:30PM, Legion , Festive Meeting

7. Motion to Adjourn meeting

Moved by: Lauren Kinghorn Seconded by: Jamie Carr

Meeting Adjourned at 7:14 PM